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Mass Intentions 
     Tuesday, July 16:  8:30 a.m.  Father’s Intention 
        Saturday, July 20:  6:00 p.m.   +Joann Nelson, +Milo (Mike) Schnepf   
              Sunday, July 21:  10:30 a.m.   +Richard (Sam) Brown, +Ellard Malecha 
 

 

This Week in Our Parish 

      Sunday, July 14:  ‘The Great Nursing Home Escape’ theatre production 1 p.m.  
       in our social hall.  Lunch served 11:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. 
 Monday, July 15:  CCW Potluck (6 p.m. & Meeting (7 p.m.)  All women welcome! 
       Bell Choir practice, 6:30 p.m. 
      Tuesday, July 16:  Fatima Prayer Group, 7:45 a.m.  
       Parish Pastoral Council meeting at 6:30 p.m. 
   Next Weekend:    Missionary Priest at both St. Patrick Masses 

           

 

Liturgical Ministers 
 

Saturday, July 20, 2013   6:00 p.m. 
AS:   Emily & Rose chmelik 
EM:  Marsha DeGroot* 
  Kim Chmelik, Sharon Kaisershot 
GR:  Ken Brazil, Lorraine Dudley, 
  John & Wilma McDonough 
L:   Kathleen Cap 
U:   Ed Dusbabek, Pat LaCanne, 
  John McDonough, Dan Pumper  
 
Sunday, July 21, 2013   10:30 a.m. 
AS:  Romecio Davis, Grace Peach   
EM: June Malecha*  
  Gina Haaland, George Sticha 
GR: Charlie & Roxy Driessen,  
      Gina Haaland, Rolf & Denise Haaland 
L:  Whitney Gillen 
U:   Charlie Driessen, Dan LaCanne, 
  Tom Trnka, George Voracek 
 

Remember in your prayers …         
 

The Families of Leola DeGroot) mother of Kathy 

Caron) & Don Wieben (grandfather of Michael 

Wieben), Larry E. Chappuis, Mary Schneider,  Fr. 

George K., Nancy Dienst, Noreen Tousignant, 

Skip Aaker, Francis Herda, Joe & Kari (Franek) 
Wiita, Anne Naas; Don Jensen; Nick Grambart; 

Bill Stransky; all on the prayer chain; 

Servicemen: Jaime Allison, Charlie Cain, Lester 

Caron, Chris Chappuis, Mark Gehling, John 

Madden, John McDonough, Ryan Snorek, Eric 

Spehn, Nate Wallace, Luke Ward. 
 

Check out our website 

at www.spshieldsville.org 

 

Office Hours    
July 14 – 20, 2013 

 

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday:   
9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. Wednesday 

 

Financial Stewardship 
July 6 & 7, 2013 

 

 Adult Envelopes             $ 1,546.00 
   Open Plate                  275.81                         
  Visitor                   185.00           
 EFTs                                   127.00  
 Weekend TOTAL             $ 2,133.81 
 
 

16th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
July 21, 2013 

 

First Reading    Genesis  18:1-10a 
Psalm 15    “He who does justice will live 
     in the presence of the Lord” 

Second Reading    Colossians 1:24-18 

Gospel:      Luke  10:38-42 
 

The first reading gives us a context for the Gospel.  
By providing hospitality to the three strangers, 

Abraham and Sarah are prepared to listen to the 

message that they bring.  In the Gospel, Martha is 

working to provide Jesus the hospitality that their 

culture expects, but is so busy about it that she 

forgets to listen.  Let us be Mary and provide a 
welcoming place in our hearts to listen at the feet 

of Jesus. 
 

Knights of Columbus 889 Korner  
(17 Third Street NE – Ph.507.334.4918) 

The KC Hall is available for weddings, 

anniversaries, fundraisers, dinners, 

graduation parties and family gatherings. 



Call Rick Scheil at 507.334.4918 for information. 

From the Desk  
      of the Pastor….   
 

 
Next weekend we are participating in the 

Archdiocesan Missionary Coop Program.   This 

is an opportunity to express our catholicity and 

stand in solidarity with the global mission of the 
church by hearing and responding to one 

particular mission story.  Accordingly, next 

weekend will host Fr. Charles Lwanga, a priest 

from the Ilabale Diocese in Uganda.  He will speak 

to us at the Mass and ask for our prayers and 

financial support.  At this time they are seeking 
assistance to begin the second phase of 

constructing a diagnostic and treatment health 

center which will include a children’s ward, 

maternity and emergency room. Please welcome 

him into our community and be generous in your 
support for his mission.  There will be a Second 

collection after communion next weekend.   

Fr. George Kallumkalkudy, CMI 
 
All women of the parish are invited to 

attend the St. Patrick Council of Catholic 

Women Potluck on Monday, July 13th at 

6:00 p.m. in our social hall.  The meeting 

will follow at 7:00 p.m.  Please come to see 

what the ladies are doing in our parish.   
 

Church Pictorial Directory News  
You have until JULY 31st to have your 

family photo taken or submit a photo for 

our Parish Photo Directory.  We would 

LOVE to see each family’s photo included in 
our Parish Photo Directory.  To make your 

appointment PLEASE call Paul Swenson 

Photography in Faribault at 507.334.5025 or 

332.6751 by JULY 31st.  Paul recommends 

allowing 1 hour for your sitting and to pick out a 

proof.  Just for having your portrait taken you 
receive a FREE 8x10 color portrait and a Church 

Photo Directory when they are completed.  Please 

take advantage of this wonderful opportunity.  

There is NO PRESSURE to purchase additional 

portraits but you will receive special pricing if you 
choose to do so.  You may also submit a recent 

photograph but must include a letter from the 

photographer giving us permission to use it.    

 

Area Church Festivals: 
St. Patrick’s Church of Cedar Lake, 
Sunday, July  21st   Indoor Mass at 10:00 

am, Grilled chicken dinner, Quilt, 

woodcraft and cash raffles, silent action, 

country store, pull tabs, bingo, snack bar, antique 

tractor display and more! 

 

 

Parish Country Picnic – 
October 6th! 

Please pick up your Raffle Tickets! 
Your envelope of Country Picnic Raffle Tickets is 

available before and after Masses in the narthex or 

in the office during office hours.  We ask each 

registered family to purchase or sell at least 70 
Raffle Tickets.  You may think $70 is a lot but add 

up the tickets you purchased and items you 

brought to the festival in the past and financially it 

is not much more.  Because of the Gambling 

Control Board and Archdiocesan Financial 

Controls your Tickets MUST be paid for when you 
pick them up.  If you wish, we will hold your check 

until October 6th to give you time to sell your 

tickets.   If you choose to sell all of your tickets 

they will not cost you anything.  We do not ask a 

great deal from our families so please help out 

now.  Last year this proved to be a success.  We 
look for even better sales this year.  Thank you for 

supporting your Parish in this, our biggest 

fundraiser.  Your help is truly appreciated!!! 

Our Picnic Lunch this year will include: Hot 

Dogs, Brats, Pulled Pork from Rice County Pork 
Producers, Homemade Sauerkraut, Homemade   

Baked Beans, Chips, Dessert and a Beverage.  The 

Picnic Lunch will be served 11:30 to- 2:30 p.m.  

More Details To Follow in Upcoming Bulletins! 

 

Curtain Call Theatre Production at  
St. Patrick this Sunday at 1 p.m. 

“The show is a fantastic family show for ALL 

ages,” Andy Velishek (director) said. “It is 

about a group of folks trying to bust out of 

their nursing home to see a baseball game. Come 

see it to find out if they do! Even better, the 
nursing home residents are played by kids!”  

Lunch available 11:30 – 12:30 for a free-will 

offering.  No charge for admission, free-will 

offerings will be accepted.   
 
 

Like Rediscover: on Facebook 
When you are on Facebook make sure to “like” 
us! Go to http://Facebook.com/Rediscoverfaith 
and click “like” to connect with others excited 
about exploring our Catholic faith. 
 
135 years of Perpetual Adoration!  August 1st 

is the anniversary of the Franciscan Sisters of 

Perpetual Adoration. As we celebrate God's 

abundant blessings, we invite young women 

interested in joining our tradition to a COME AND 
SEE retreat at the motherhouse in La Crosse, WI 

July 31 - August 2. For more information call 

Sister Patricia Tekippe, FSPA,612.756.2508, or 

visit www.fspa.org/called. 

 



Area Catholic Schools … 
Bethlehem Academy 
105 Third Ave. SW, Faribault 

507.334.3948 www.bacards.org) 
 

Paradise Center for the Arts Gallery 

exhibit, featuring art from the Bethlehem 

Academy Class of 2013, will be open through 
August 6th.  Be sure to stop in this summer and 

see the wonderful art from our graduated seniors! 

Save the Date:  Friday August 2nd is the Cardinal 

Golf Classic at the Faribault Golf & Country Club. 

S.M.A.R.T. Challenge Bike Ride:  Three days of 
cycling, camping and camaraderie in the beautiful 

scenery of Southern Minnesota.  August 8, 9, and 

10.  Grab those bike shorts and join us on this 

beautiful ride to support BA.  More information at 

www.SMARTchallenge.myevent.com, or call Franz 

Boelter at 334-3948. 

 
Holy Redeemer School 

(PreK through 8th Grade) 

205 Vine Ave West, Montgomery 
(507) 364-7383       (mosthrs.org) 

Summer is going by quickly! I do hope that your 

summer has found quiet time for your family to 
enjoy both the Fire Works & Fire Flies!  Here at 

school our building is looking fresh with newly 

painted classrooms and waxed floors. The new 

SMART Boards are installed and our science 

center complete. In the office, Jean and I continue 
to prepare for Fall 2013. 

With July arrives special events! Please plan to 

join us as we raise funds & promote our school.  

Kolacky Days Food Booth: Friday, Saturday 

and Sunday July 26, 27 & 28 

 Friday – We’re in the park with all of our 
delicious sandwiches! 

 Saturday – Join us in the park or downtown for 
a tasty steak or chicken sandwich! 

 Sunday – During & after the parade!  
Kolacky Days Parade – Sunday, July 28 – Arrive 

at 11:30 a.m. – Unit B-5 (Fir Avenue) 

 All families invited, or drop your child off to ride 
in the parade! 

 Children – Wear white, if possible. Theme 
“Soaring to new heights – Angels” 

HRS Golf Tournament, Friday – August 2, 2013 
(Noon Shot Gun Start!)  Event Sponsor – Cargill 

 Join us to golf, $80 a golfer or bring a team! 

 Sponsor a hole or show your support on the 
“Friendship Green”  

 Go online for all the details at: 
www.mosthrs.org or call (507) 364-7383 

Memories for 2013 Graduates: 
 Kaylee Reeder – The years I have spent at 
HRS have been the best! The field trips were 
always really fun, In Kindergarten I remember 
going to the Orchard and doing a special scavenger 

hunt. I also learned to ski at HRS. I sang in the 
Singing Angels and grew in my faith, too. I’m going 
to miss everything at HRS. 

HRS Kindergarten: 
Why is it important to 
start Kindergarten in a 
smaller class setting? 

“Researchers have 

found that gains in 
achievement generally 

occur when class size 

is reduced to less than 

20 students. This is primarily due to the one-on-

one time available between the teacher and the 
student.” – greatschools.org 

At HRS, Kindergarten students traditionally 

experience a 1:10 class ratio. This helps to build 

confidence as a young student, alert parents to 

any concerns earlier, or needs for advancement, 

and creates an atmosphere for success. To learn 
more about our Kindergarten program, call us at 

507-364-7383.  

REMINDERS:  

 Guardian Angel’s Gifts Needed. At this time 
we are inviting gifts for building updates.  

 HRS Looking for a Framed Picture of Pope 
Francis: If you would like to donate this to the 

school, call or email (507) 364-7383 or 
mreeder@mosthrs.org. 

KUDOS: 

Maureen Leonard – For sanding down our 

bathroom stalls 

Rick Skluzacek – For all the maintenance 
updates this summer 

Ted Odenthal – For continuing to work on 

updating our walls and our entrance 

Jean Pesta – For completing all of our book orders 

in preparation for 2013-14 

Rita & Chelsea Picha – For working this summer 
to update our entire library computer system 

Kolacky Committee – For meeting and planning 

for a successful fundraiser! 

Golf Committee – For meeting throughout the 

summer to ensure success! 
Blessings, Mindy Reeder – Principal 

 

The Catholic Church of St. Henry in 

Monticello, MN will host a day-long retreat on 

August 17th from 8:30-4:30. We are honored to 

have Fr. Joe Iannuzzi present this retreat. He has 
completed 15 years of work with Luisa Piccarreta’s 

writings about the “Gift” of Living in the Divine 

Will. This completed work is the very first 

publication of her writings that has been released 

and approved by the Vatican.  
We are extending an invitation to your 

parishioners to participate in this unique and 

blessed opportunity to hear Fr. Iannuzzi speak 

about the Gift of Living in the Divine Will.  Fr. Joe 

will be traveling from Rome to conduct this retreat. 

 


